Rebuilding Public Education NSW Department of Education

Moss Vale Public School
Works notification | 25 November 2024

Dear staff, parents and carers,

We are providing you an update on the results of the inspections and testing that took place in
5 areas across the Moss Vale Public School site on Saturday 23 November 2024.

Four areas have been reopened, after an independent hygienist issued clearance certificates.
Areas cleared and reopened

e the area surrounding the demountable classroom

e apart of the playground between Buildings A and |

e the area near the school fence that borders the church carpark

e the concreted area below ground level that leads into Building A.
Area remaining cordoned off

Additional fragments of suspected asbestos-containing material were found outside Building
A.

This area will remain cordoned off as a precaution while future remediation work is being
investigated.

Ongoing monitoring

As an added precaution, ongoing monitoring across the school site will continue for the rest of
Term 4 by the independent hygienist.

We are continuing to work with the hygienist to develop a site-specific asbestos management
plan.

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.

Safety measures will be in place while work is being done.

All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by independent
hygienists.

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.
We will keep the community updated.

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.
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